

CORNERSTONE FELLOWSHIP CHURCH

P.O. Box 126 Cobbs Creek, VA 23035 Phone: (804) 725-9145 Fax: (804) 725-9594 Email: mail@gocfc.com Pastor Chris & Pastor Debbie Morgan

April 28, 2014

In 2003 CFC began the planning process of building a new facility. Although it was and endeavor I had never done before; I had a group of men around me from various business backgrounds that were excited to help make this happen. We knew possibly our greatest hurdle was to hire the right builder. So we met with and interviewed a number of Builder/Contractors in our immediate area and beyond, one of which was GLMG. After personally meeting with Hunter Greenlaw and Don Leake it soon became apparent they would be our choice for the project.

GLMG was both personal and professional in the entire design/build process, making it so different from the stories I had heard of before. GLMG had built a number of churches in their area that we were able to tour, ask questions, get ideas, and hear the positive feedback from their previous customers. It became apparent to us that this was more than a business to them; it was a ministry to help churches as well.

A main concern of the Board was my over involvement on site once the building process would begin, as they did not want. GLMG assured us why that would not happen and their General Foreman did an outstanding job with everything on site. I only showed up to see the great work they were doing and could continue to focus solely on my pastoral duties.

The project was completed on time in 13 months and we had our first service Easter Sunday 2006 with over 1,100 in attendance. Our experience with GLMG was a blessing in many ways and our Board reflects on it often in our thanks to Almighty God.

Chris Morgan Senior Pastor

Cornerstone Fellowship Church